
Minutes 
SRRT Action Council 

Annual Conference 
San Francisco, California 

27, 29 June 1992 

Presiding: Action Council Coordinator - Sherre Dryden 

Attendance (27th): Sign-up sheet missing. 

Attendance (29th): At Large Members - Denise Botto, Sherre 
Dryden, Deb Gilchrist, Carol Greenholz, Cynthia Johanson, Al 
Kagan, Steve Murden, Mark Rosenzweig, Theresa Tobin, Daniel 
Tsang. 

Task Force Representatives - Sylvia Curtis (Alternatives in 
Print TF), Roland Hansen (Gay & Lesbian TF), Elaine Harger 
(Library Union TF & PLG Liaison), Donnarae Mccann (Civil 



7) Approved by voice vote a resolution on Universal Health Care. 

8) Endorsed by voice vote the Seville Statement on Violence. 

9) Accepted the application of the Oregon state chapter of SRRT 
for affiliation. 

10) Appointed Denise Botto as our representative to the Literacy 
Assembly. 

11} The employment standards policy draft was referred to Elaine 
Harger for review. 

12) The NREN standards policy draft was referred to Sylvia 
Curtis for review. 

13) The Task Force on Migration, Refugees, and the Homeless was 
reinstated with a start-up budget of $150. 

Items Discussed/Decisions Made, not necessarily in the order in 
which they were reviewed (29th): Items the $150.315253(2)5.2nd4 11.7 6 4.9053.57 Tm
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6) Written reports were also accepted from the Civil Rights Task 
Force and the Liaison to the Freedom to Read Foundation. 

7) Approved by voice vote a resolution on the Oregon anti-gay 
rights initiatives. 

The Council then adjourned, and immediately reconvened with the 
new membership. Elections for 1992-1993 officers were then held. 
Stephen Stillwell was elected coordinator. Deb Gilchrist was 
elected secretary. Roland Hansen was elected treasurer, pending 
his consent. (Which was later received.) Carol Barta 
volunteered to be our liaison to the Library Education Assembly. 
Thanks and a round of applause to the outgoing officers - Sherre 
Dryden and Cynthia Johanson. 

A General Membership meeting 







Israeli government in the Occupied Territories of the West Bank 
and Gaza: banning publications and books; harassing, 
imprisoning, and deporting journalists; closing universities, 
research institutions (and libraries); censoring 
telecommunications, etc.; and 

WHEREAS Israel considers itself to be a democracy established 
with the express purpose of creating a safe haven for the Jewish 
people; and 

WHEREAS Israel has enjoyed a special relationship with the United 
States as the recipient of the largest amounts of annual U.S. aid 
per capita; and 

WHEREAS the special relationship and annual aid helps offset the 
costs of the 25-year Israeli military occupation, making the U.S. 
a party to these censorship practices and other violations of 
human rights; and 

WHEREAS the tight censorship in the Occupied Territories serves 
to stifle dialogue and nonviolent expression which are 
preconditions for a just and peaceful solution to the Palestine/ 
Israel conflict, and has led to serious forms of censorship in 
Israel itself, 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Social Responsibilities Round 
Table of the American Library Association calls upon the 
Government of Israel to end all censorship and human rights 
violations in the Occupied West Bank, Gaza, and in Israel itself; 
and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Social Responsibilities Round 
Table of the American Library 
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Liberation Organization. 

Note: Passed by ALA Membership, amended at ALA Council. 

Universal Health Care: 

WHEREAS the 50,000-member American Library Association in 1990 
adopted a "Library Services for the Poor" policy which enjoins 
ALA and the library profession to promote "implementation of 
nation health insurance" as a means of reducing poverty; and 

WHEREAS Rep. Marty Russo and Sen. Paul Wellstone have introduced 
legislation to establish a system of single-payer, Canadian-style 
national health insurance which has already been supported by the 
American Public Health Association, the Children's Defense Fund, 
the Consumer Federation of America, Consumers' Union, the 
National Association of Social Workers, the National Council of 
Senior Citizens, Physicians for a National Health Program, and 
many unions, including the American Federation of State, County, 
and Municipal Employees and the International Ladies Garment 
Workers' Union; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Social Responsibilities Round 
Table of the American Library Association endorse H.R.1300 and 
S.2320, the Universal Health Care Act; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that copies of this resolution be sent to 
Rep. Russo, Sen. Wellstone, and the library press. 

Note: Passed by ALA Membership and ALA Council. 

Seville Statement: 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Social Responsibilities Round ofd.548r. 253i10.05 Tc 13.4929 0 0 11.5 88.7 253.56 Tm4001 0 0 11.5 42Tc 12.982o11.57 that 



deportations are strictly prohibited by the Fourth Geneva 
Convention of 1949 by a foreign occupier. We call on the Israeli 
Supreme Court and the Israeli Attorney-General to stop or reverse 
all deportation proceedings against our colleague, and either 
release him from ''administrative detention" or afford him the 
right to a formal trial with the public presentation of any 
evidence against him. 

NOTE: Passed by 



BE 


